

23920 Valencia Boulevard • Santa Clarita, California 91355-2196 Phone: (661) 259-2489 • FAX: (661) 259-8125 www.santa-clarita.com

May 30, 2018

Laurene Weste

Mayor

The Honorable Eloise Reyes

California State Assembly, District 47

P.O. Box 942849

Sacramento, CA 94249

Marsha McLean Mayor Pro Tem

SUBJECT: AB 2268 (REYES): SUPPORT

Dear Assembly Member Reyes:

Bob Kellar Councilmember

The City of Santa Clarita is pleased to support AB 2268, revising the formula for allocating vehicle license fee (VLF) adjustment amounts to restore revenues to cities that have annexed developed areas.

Bill Miranda Councilmember

On May 22, 2018, the Santa Clarita City Council voted unanimously to support AB 2268. The City of Santa Clarita lost approximately \$390,000 in VLF revenues in fiscal year 2011-12, following the passage of SB 89 (2011). We believe AB 2268 will help restore the revenue our city relied upon when making the policy decision to annex and serve new residents.

Cameron Smyth Councilmember

Should you or your staff require any further information regarding the Santa Clarita City Council's position on this bill, please feel free to contact Intergovernmental Relations Manager Michael P. Murphy at (661) 255-4384 or mmurphy@santa-clarita.com. Thank you Wate

Laurene Weste

Mayor

LW:MH:sk

s\ms\masis\legislative letters\AB 2268 (Reyes) Support_5.25.18

cc: Members of the City Council

Senator Scott Wilk

Senator Henry Stern

Assembly Member Dante Acosta

Assembly Member Tom Lackey

Kenneth W. Striplin, City Manager

Frank Oviedo, Assistant City Manager

Leadership Team

Michael Murphy, Intergovernmental Relations Manager

Jennifer Quan, League of California Cities